

ASC Minutes 10/27/2025

1. **Open meeting with Serenity Prayer (7:00 pm):** Kelley
2. **Reading of the 12 Traditions:** Sandy
3. **Reading of the 12 Concepts of Service:** Christine
4. **Reading of the IEFA purpose:** Patti
5. **Visitors:** Angel, Greg, Stone, Patti, Faustino, Tom
6. **Approval of Agenda:** Jessica motioned to approve agenda. Johnny 2nd the motion. Agenda approved.
7. **Approval of Minutes:** Stephen motioned to approve minutes. Stephen 2nd the motion. Minutes approved.
8. **Birthdays:** Jessica 3 years, Krista 2 years, Ryan 2 years.
9. **New GSR's/New Meetings:** None.
10. **Roll Call with Meeting Announcements:**
 - a. Sanitized J4T: The meeting needs support.
 - b. Addicts in the Addict: is dark and has literature to donate to any meeting in need.
 - c. True recovery #2: The meeting needs support.
 - d. Mentone Bonfire: The meeting has been absent for 4 area meetings in a row.
 - e. Morning Miracles: changed weekend meeting times to 7-830
 - f. Ladies Night: The meeting needs support.
 - g. Old School Mens Stag: The meeting needs support.
 - h. Keep Coming Back: The meeting needs support from experienced members.
 - i. TNT: The meeting needs support.
 - j. The Zoo: The meeting needs support.
 - k. Women Recovering: The meeting needs support.
 - l. Mt High Meeting: Absent for the second month
 - m. Women Do Recover: The meeting needs support.
 - n. True Recovery: The meeting needs support from experienced members.
 - o. Let it Begin With Me: The meeting needs support.
 - p. Message of Hope: Absent for the second time.
 - q. Mandatory NA: Needs GSR, needs support
 - r. Bermuda Triangle: The meeting needs a Treasurer
 - s. Last Call for Recovery: This meeting needs trusted servants.
11. **Chair Report – Kelley:** Area meeting needs a location for the month of December. See Kelley if you have suggestions for a facility to host December's area. The Ad hoc committee has come to a decision regarding switching regions. Potluck will be held Dec. 13th, and flyers will be in meeting folders. Announced to GSR's to please look at guidelines to fully understand GSR responsibilities.
12. **Vice Chair Report – Juan:** Nothing to report.
13. **RCM Report – Sandy:** The RCM report says September because there was an issue with the printer company. The correct report is available online. The treasurer fixed the \$400 issue they were investigating and there is no issue. World convention in 2028 in either Dublin, Lisbon or Frankfurt. There will be a 15% increase in cost for literature that will go into effect in January 2026. Regional Convention needs support to continue to happen yearly. PR had a great turnout at Long Beach Marathon. The full report is available on the Area website. Public Relations Social Media Guidelines were voted on during the area meeting and passed.
14. **Treasurer Report – Tina C.:**
 - a. Old Balance: \$4,428.00
15. **Literature Report – Tina Jo:** This month's order is \$1,039.88.

16. Subcommittee Reports:

- a. Activities Report – Henry: Holiday Feast will be held at Faith Lutheran Church on December 13th, sign up sheets and flyers are in meeting folders. Please make sure to bring back the sign up sheets. We broke even for the carnival event.
- b. PR Report – Vacant:
- c. H & I Report – Toni: Regional H&I brought up asking for donations to send the Chair and Vice Chair to WSLD. There is an open position of activities co-coordinator at Regional H&I.
- d. Convention Report - Vacant: Please announce that we are in need of a Convention Committee liaison.
- e. SBTW Report – Vacant:
- f. Outreach Report – Noble: Outreach met October 15th. Learning Day was a success with 28 people in attendance. Outreach needs a secretary and vice chair. The next meeting will be Nov. 19th.
- g. Youth Report – Johnny: Youth Committee would like to know which of our meetings would like to be included in the Youth Meeting Directory. The Youth liaison has fulfilled his commitment, and would like to pass it on to another member.
- h. LGBTQ Report – Yvette:

17. Old Business:

- a. Open positions:
 1. Youth Liaison: Please announce that we are in need of a Youth Committee liaison.
 2. SBTW Liaison: Clem nominated himself and was elected by the area.
 3. Convention Committee Liaison: Please announce that we are in need of a Convention Committee liaison.
 4. LGBTQ Liaison: Tom nominated himself and was elected by the area.
- b. Ad hoc meeting for switching regions: Please bring the information back to the meeting to vote on the issue next month.

18. New Business: None.

19. Innovations/Challenges: Sandy challenges the chairs of each subcommittee so they can be available on the website

20. Treasurer's Wrap Up (donations/reimbursements/etc.):

- a. Old Balance: \$4,428.00
- b. Expenses: \$639.65
- c. Income: \$602.36
- d. New Balance: \$4,390.71

\$1,890.00 over prudent reserve. Sandy makes a motion to donate \$1,000.00 to the region and Patty seconds the motion. The motion did not pass. Tamra motioned to send \$500 to region Melissa seconded. Motion passes.

Adjournment: David F motioned to close the meeting and Tina Jo 2nd the motion at 8:44 pm. The next meeting will be held on 11/24/2025 at 7:00 pm.